


































































4/6/2020 Town of Queen Creek Mail - Fwd: Objection to Taylor Morrison proposed development

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ik=584c966154&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f%3A1663246202618156687&simpl=msg-f%3A16632462026… 1/1

Kyle Barichello <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

Fwd: Objection to Taylor Morrison proposed development
1 message

Erik Swanson <erik.swanson@queencreek.org> Mon, Apr 6, 2020 at 10:46 AM
To: Kyle Barichello <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

FYI
---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Frank Whitman <abwhitman@att.net>
Date: Mon, Apr 6, 2020 at 10:40 AM
Subject: Objection to Taylor Morrison proposed development
To: <brett.burningham@queencreek.org>
Cc: <erik.swanson@queencreek.org>

Frank Whitman
20144 E Melissa Pl
Queen Creek, AZ  85142

Dear Mr. Burmningham,

     My name is Frank Whitman.  My wife and I reside in The Pecans development in Queen Creek.  The reason I am writing you is that we, along with
every neighbor we know, have many concerns about the proposed Taylor Morrison development that is attempting to go in just north of ours.  We feel that
it will be a huge detriment to not only those living in The Pecans but the entire community of Queen Creek.  It will lower housing prices and desirability of
The Pecans development, greatly increase traffic both on Chandler Heights and Ellsworth, and degrade traffic safety to an unacceptable level.  

     As I am sure you are well aware, The Pecans is the Queen Creek's most prestigious area.  The owner is currently working on making it even nicer,
while keeping the entire community in mind.  It will soon be a focal-point for Queen Creek, with a lake, a nice steak-house restaurant, and a Fat Cats
arcade.  Negatively impacting this development by putting high-density housing adjacent to it is not in the city's best interest.

     The Ellsworth corridor is already a traffic nightmare during peak travel times.  Currently, it can take up to 45 minutes to drive the 5 miles from
Rittenhouse to the freeway.  We are being told that traffic is going to decrease in the future, due to two north/south roadways to the east and an extension
of the 202 freeway.  I feel that this is a lie.  The proposed development is for 450 houses.  There is an additional 10,000 houses apparently approved for
Combs east of Ellsworth.  When you go south into San Tan there are many additional huge developments currently in the works.  All of this development
will dump most of its commuter traffic directly onto Ellsworth.  In addition, the Taylor Morrison development is proposed to have only exits onto Chandler
Heights for anyone going to a school, as all schools that kids will be attending are west of Ellsworth.  There was an east/west transition road through The
Montelena development that has been on the city's books as a future road for many years, but the developer is ignoring that road due that development's
outrage.  When we brought this up in a recent community meeting, the developer speaker's response was, “Hey, we can't make everyone happy.”  It is
already extremely difficult to go west out of The Pecans during peak times.  Adding several hundred additional cars coming out of the proposed
development will make it almost impossible and flat out unsafe.  The additional traffic will also result in negatively impacting the safety of the two schools
directly to the west on Chandler Heights.  It will put children's lives in jeopardy. 

     My wife and I realize that the property to the north will be developed one day.  We are not trying to stop that development but would like to see it
developed in a way that compliments our unique area and the community as a whole.  The proposed development not only does not do this and it
negatively impacts the community in a huge way.  The developer is requesting a zone change from a long-standing zoning code that is a positive for the
city to a high-density one that is a negative.  We  respectfully request that you deny the zoning change until a time when a developer proposes something
that is actually good for the community. 

-- 

Erik Swanson, AICP | Interim Planning Administrator, Development Services Department 

Town of Queen Creek | 22358 S. Ellsworth Road | Queen Creek, AZ 85142 | www.queencreek.org 

Phone:  480-358-3013 | Email: erik.swanson@queencreek.org | Office Hours: Monday--Thursday, 7 a.m.- 6 p.m., closed on Fridays 

mailto:abwhitman@att.net
mailto:brett.burningham@queencreek.org
mailto:erik.swanson@queencreek.org
https://www.google.com/maps/search/20144+E+Melissa+Pl+%0D%0AQueen+Creek,+AZ%C2%A0+85142?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/22358+S.+Ellsworth+Road+%7C+Queen+Creek,+AZ+85142?entry=gmail&source=g
http://www.queencreek.org/
mailto:erik.swanson@queencreek.org


4/7/2020 Town of Queen Creek Mail - Re: Taylor Morrison at Ellsworth and Chandler Heights

Kyle Barichello <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

Re: Taylor Morrison at Ellsworth and Chandler Heights
1 message

Erik Swanson <erik.swanson@queencreek.org> Tue, Apr 7, 2020 at 7:57 AM
To: Shanda <wyldchyld99@gmail.com>, Kyle Barichello <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

Good morning Shanda, 

I hope all is well and that you and your family are staying safe. 

Thank you for sharing your concerns, I will make sure it is added to the public record. My colleague Kyle Barichello is the case planner on this request so I
have cc'd him on this email. As the case progresses (I am assuming it will), we will keep you posted.

In the meantime, please don't hesitate to reach out to Kyle or I if you have any questions.

Sincerely, 

On Mon, Apr 6, 2020 at 3:02 PM Shanda <wyldchyld99@gmail.com> wrote:
Dear Erik,

I am a 31 year resident of Arizona, more specifically, of the East Valley.  I have lived here through many changes and growth developments in this
span of �me: ther e only used to be a dirt road to travel into Queen Creek, downtown Queen Creek consisted of Magma Engineering, Circle K, and
the various storefronts on Old Ellsworth Loop.  The US 60 used to stop at Power Road, I had friends that lived on Williams Air Force Base, I
a� ended Gilbert High School (when there was only Chandler High or Gilbert High to a� end), I went on to graduate from ASU, and then commuted
from the East Valley to Glendale for graduate school.  

Our family moved to Queen Creek 5 years ago from Chandler for a quieter life, fresh air, equestrian facili�es, and land.  W e were �r ed of our
neighbors being on top of us.  We wanted a spacious yard for our children to play in.  Currently, I commute an hour twice daily to Chandler to pick
up and drop off my children from school as we didn't want to disrupt their life, friends, and educa�on bec ause we wanted a simpler life here in
Queen Creek.

Personally, over the past several years, I have been interested in opening a mom & pop retail store, but cannot compete with the big name
companies coming in and buying/ren�ng all of the surr ounding proper�es.  I ha ve wri� en to you before regarding USA Fitness, which is literally in
my back yard.  This is my new view from inside of my home.  The tree foliage helps in the summer, but as you can imagine, this is nothing I wanted
to look at when I moved to Queen Creek and built my home.

Queen Creek is becoming something other than what I wanted for my family; the small town feel.  I live in The Pecans at Ellsworth and Chandler 
Heights.  Chandler Heights (and Riggs Road) is a major artery for commuters and Chandler Heights is becoming extremely busy and dangerous to 
turn east out of the neighborhood.  That being said, you can imagine adding 450+ homes across the street, everyone leaving and arriving for work 
in the same short amount of  me. 

Recently, I a ended an informational meeting for Taylor Morrison Homes.  Yes, maybe that land was zoned for high density housing, along with 
other Queen Creek proper es years ago, long before anything was here, but does every property that was zoned for high density housing years 
ago have s ll have to be that now that the town has grown leaps and bounds?  I am not opposed to new homes, but why so many homes on small 
lots?  The answer is GREED.  Can Queen Creek not try to maintain a small town feel?  Do the homes have to be packed on small lots?  Queen Creek 
cannot currently keep up with the roadways for work commuters, now we are adding 450+ more homes and possibly over 900 drivers to this? 

I am and have been sadly disappointed with the city growth and development. I call it the rinse and repeat cycle. There are the same businesses 
over and over and over again that is in every Phoenix-Metropolitan city, on every block.  Yes, I drive to Tempe to go to my favorite restaurant, yes I 
drive to Gilbert to go to my favorite froyo place. Yes, I drive to Chandler to take my kids to school twice daily.  I do this so that I can live in Queen 
Creek, small, what once was a more simple way of town life. And, I don't complain about the commute and I s ll support the local Queen Creek 
businesses.  I chose to live here, because I have grown up seeing what Queen Creek was and what it could have been.  Not another high density 
housing community where the local people are complaining about not having a Costco or Sam's Club, or Fat Cats (which the Gilbert loca on is 
always empty when I go and I loathe taking my kids there), or a USA Youth Gym. I strongly oppose the Taylor Morrison high density housing that is 
proposed to go in at Ellsworth and Chandler Heights.  Please, as a long  me East Valley (and a Queen Creek) resident, I am asking that the City 
reconsider the lot sizes and maintain some type of Queen Creek "Town" integrity.

Sincerely,                              20673 E Sunrise Court

Shanda Cook                         Queen Creek, AZ 85142

mailto:wyldchyld99@gmail.com


6/3/2020 Town of Queen Creek Mail - Fwd: FW: Traffic Simulations for Chandler Heights Road

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ik=584c966154&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f%3A1668417986984482157&simpl=msg-f%3A16684179869… 1/3

Kyle Barichello <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

Fwd: FW: Traffic Simulations for Chandler Heights Road
3 messages

Brett Burningham <brett.burningham@queencreek.org> Tue, Jun 2, 2020 at 12:49 PM
To: Erik Swanson <erik.swanson@queencreek.org>, Kyle Barichello <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Shannon Francoeur <sfrancoeur@taylormorrison.com>
Date: Tue, Jun 2, 2020 at 12:27 PM
Subject: FW: Traffic Simulations for Chandler Heights Road
To: Brett Burningham <brett.burningham@queencreek.org>

Hi Brett,

I heard from Shaine that Lonnie has been telling employees at the Town that we are not communicating with him.  I just
wanted to let you know that Taylor Morrison and myself personally are doing a lot of neighborhood outreach for Ellsworth
Ranch.  In fact we are doing much more than what should be required for a beautiful project with a central amenity that
fits the general plan at 2.5 du/ac. 

I met with Lonnie for the first time on April 15th at The Pecan’s guard house, but others at TM including our zoning
attorneys have met with him multiple times prior to my first meeting with him.  Since then, we all collectively met in front of
Town Chambers on May 4th.  Again, I spoke with him on the phone last Thursday May 28th where I pleaded with him to
understand that we are really trying to do the best thing for all stake holders.  I asked if he would meet me to look at the
traffic simulation but he said there was no point looking at falsified information and that if he had time he would do his own
traffic study.  This whole situation is very unorthodox, and quite frankly unacceptable and troublesome.  I sent the below
email to Lonnie this morning with a link to view the traffic simulations.

Taylor Morrison has invested a lot of time and money into the Town, and we want to continue to do so.  Taylor Morrison
will save tax payer dollars by building Chandler Heights Road so that the Town won’t have to do it as currently outlined in
the Town’s Master Transportation Plan.  I see this as a win-win for everyone in the area and I am not sure why Lonnie
does not want to see that.  

I just felt it my obligation to let you know what communications have transpired.  I hope you are doing well.  Please don’t
hesitate to reach out if you need to discuss anything.

Thanks,

Shannon

mailto:sfrancoeur@taylormorrison.com
mailto:brett.burningham@queencreek.org


6/3/2020 Town of Queen Creek Mail - Fwd: FW: Traffic Simulations for Chandler Heights Road

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ik=584c966154&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f%3A1668417986984482157&simpl=msg-f%3A16684179869… 2/3

Good morning Lonnie,

I am sending you a link that contains the traffic simulations that CivTech prepared after our stakeholder meeting with you 
and others in the neighborhood.  The simulations definitely show that Chandler Heights is currently a big problem by your 
driveways in the existing condition.  We hope to clear all that up when Ellsworth Ranch is developed and Chandler 
Heights Road is built to full width.  If you are not able to open the files, I am happy to stop by to show them to you.  I truly 
do want to make the traffic conditions better for the home owners in The Pecans concerning Chandler Heights Road.

https://taylormorrison-my.sharepoint.com/:f:/p/acarmitchel/EimdKIIHuB5Oi0HQ48XDLHkBwvgacivQTlXJCD-3vVoJ6A?
e=esnbLh

File names and meanings are:

·  1a.Exisiting AM_v3.avi – this is the current condition using peak traffic volumes in the morning

·  1b.Existing PM_v3.avi – this is the current condition using peak traffic volumes in the evening

· 2a.2027 Total AM_v3.avi – this is the future condition using peak traffic volumes in the morning once Ellsworth
Ranch is completely built out and all homes are occupied which gives the highest possible traffic volumes in the area

· 2b.2027 Total PM_v3.avi - this is the future condition using peak traffic volumes in the evening once Ellsworth Ranch
is completely built out and all homes are occupied which gives the highest possible traffic volumes in the area

The best thing to do is download the files and not try to open them in the sharepoint site.  Once you download them, you 
can right click on them and choose to open with a media player.

I hope you have a wonderful day.

Thanks,

Shannon

Shannon Francoeur

4900 N Scottsdale Rd, Suite 2200

Scottsdale, AZ 85251

Desk Phone: 480-346-1713

Mobile: 480-226-9752

From: Shannon Francoeur 
Sent: Tuesday, June 2, 2020 8:34 AM
To: 'lonniemccleve@me.com' <lonniemccleve@me.com> 
Subject: Traffic Simulations for Chandler Heights Road

Taylor Morrison, VP of Land Acquisition and Development

https://taylormorrison-my.sharepoint.com/:f:/p/acarmitchel/EimdKIIHuB5Oi0HQ48XDLHkBwvgacivQTlXJCD-3vVoJ6A?e=esnbLh
https://www.google.com/maps/search/4900+N+Scottsdale+Rd,+Suite+2200+%0D%0A+Scottsdale,+AZ+85251?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/4900+N+Scottsdale+Rd,+Suite+2200+%0D%0A+Scottsdale,+AZ+85251?entry=gmail&source=g


5/27/2020 Town of Queen Creek Mail - Opposition to Opening Via Del Jardin

Kyle Barichello <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

Opposition to Opening Via Del Jardin
1 message

Nancy Kost <nk5062@hotmail.com> Wed, May 27, 2020 at 9:51 AM
To: "kyle.barichello@queencreek.org" <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

May 24, 2020

RE: Via Del Jardin Extension

Thank you for the opportunity to share our thoughts and comments on the Via Del Jardin Extension.

We are fairly new residents to Arizona, and the Town of Queen Creek having moved to the area in 2013.

We chose Queen Creek and specifically the development of Montelena for its family friendly atmosphere.  Montelena 
offered us the ability to walk/bike without fear of outside or excessive traffic within our neighborhood.  We look forward to 
the holidays as families walk to view the Halloween and Christmas lights.  We are a development where children can 
safely cross the street and play with friends.

We oppose the rezoning that would allow Via del Jardin to open as a thru way for the following reasons:

It will change our quality of life that we have come to know living in Montelena.
It will increase traffic in a family friendly neighborhood.  Children walk or bike to either Desert Mountain Elementary
or American Leadership Academy without fear.
Noise and air pollution will increase, again affecting the quality of life.
Infrastructure is currently in place to handle the increased traffic on Chandler Heights and Ocotillo.
Via del Jardin doesn’t and won’t continue thru Circle G Ranch.  
There will be significant back up of cars exiting on to Hawes, only to turn onto Chandler Heights or Ocotillo.
We will see an increase of accidents as a result of vehicles emptying onto Hawes.

What’s best for the neighborhood and the families who presently reside in these neighborhoods should be what your
decision is based on.

The following was copied from of the Town of Queen Creek website:

Queen Creek has taken steps to meet development pressures and manage growth while fulfilling residents’ dreams for
the community.

Our dream for the community is to keep Via Del Jardin closed.

Thank you,

Bill & Nancy Kost

23117 S 202nd St

Queen Creek, Az



6/3/2020 Town of Queen Creek Mail - Fwd: Montelena, Via Del Jardine

Kyle Barichello <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

Fwd: Montelena, Via Del Jardine
1 message

Brett Burningham <brett.burningham@queencreek.org> Wed, Jun 3, 2020 at 12:54 PM
To: Erik Swanson <erik.swanson@queencreek.org>, Kyle Barichello <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Maria Oliveri <oliverim@cox.net>
Date: Wed, Jun 3, 2020, 12:46 PM
Subject: Montelena, Via Del Jardine
To: <jeff.brown@queencreek.org>

Dear Councilman Jeff Brown,

Im writing to you in regards to the Taylor Morrison proposed plan which I am in 
agreement with. The most important aspect of this plan is that the Via Del Jardin 
remains closed. I've live here in Montelena now for 8 years. The reason we picked this 
community was because how quiet, clean and family based.I have young children that 
play and ride around and I’ve never felt any fear of them doing so. My kids go to school 
at ALA and at times I will drive them there and there are times they will walk with their 
friends. They will alway have to cross the Via Del Jardine to and from school. I ask for 
you to please continue to keep this street closed for our kids and their safety. I know 
that opening this street will put our kids in danger, with more traffic and people not 
always slowing down for the children. I can’t express any deeper how important it is to 
keep this street closed. It will impact the kids walking, kids on bikes, scooters, 
skateboarding, school buses letting out groups of kids at a time and just us adults 
walking, jogging or even walking our dogs. 

As it is Montelena have over 400 homes here and I know Anthony our HOA President, 
does a great job to keep this community looking good. I and majority of our community 
want to continue to live here. We ask you with deepest appreciation to help us keep us 
closed. Along with the worries of our kids there will be so much traffic creating so much 
noise and more cars coming in and out which will create more pollution and I feel this
will bring our community down along with our home property value. I always felt Queen
Creek was a quiet, clean and sense of family. Lets continue with that. 

Thank You,
Maria Oliveri
20138 E Silver Creek Lane
Queen Creek, AZ. 85142

https://www.google.com/maps/search/22350+S.+Ellsworth+Road,+Queen+Creek,+AZ+85142?entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:oliverim@cox.net
mailto:jeff.brown@queencreek.org


5/27/2020 Town of Queen Creek Mail - RE: CLARIFICATION - Opposition to Opening Via Del Jardin
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Kyle Barichello <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

RE: CLARIFICATION - Opposition to Opening Via Del Jardin
3 messages

Nancy Kost <nk5062@hotmail.com> Wed, May 27, 2020 at 1:02 PM
To: Jeff Brown <jeff.brown@queencreek.org>
Cc: "gail.barney@queencreek.org" <gail.barney@queencreek.org>, "robin.benning@queencreek.org"
<robin.benning@queencreek.org>, "dawn.oliphant@queencreek.org" <dawn.oliphant@queencreek.org>,
"emilena.turley@queencreek.org" <emilena.turley@queencreek.org>, "julia.wheatley@queencreek.org"
<julia.wheatley@queencreek.org>, "kyle.barichello@queencreek.org" <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

Jeff,

Thank you for your response.  It appears that I must clarify my previous submission.

 Clarification –

We are not opposed to the Taylor Morrison proposal as submitted.
We are however opposed to any proposal to open Via Del Jardin in the future.

Thank you

Bill & Nancy Kost

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

From: Jeff Brown
Sent: Wednesday, May 27, 2020 9:57 AM
To: Nancy Kost
Subject: Re: Opposition to Opening Via Del Jardin

Thanks for the email Kost family!  You will excuse my confusion from your email. You mention a rezone that would allow Via
Del Jardin connection between East Via Del Jardin from South Hawes Road to South Ellsworth Loop. 

The reality is that Taylor Morrison is Not proposing to connect Via Del Jardin to Montelena subdivision. Their proposal is
certainly to develop the land they call Ellsworth Ranch, however... The current plan they've submitted does NOT show the
Via Del Jardin collector roadway connection into the Montelena subdivision.

Certainly I support private property rights and the ability of owners to develop within reason. Of course it's important that
while doing so that the developer mitigate impacts to surrounding neighbors. It seems as of now that TM (Taylor
Morrison)has submitted a plan that incorporates that notion... ie... it prevents Via Del Jardin from connecting to
Montelena. 

I'll be certain to make sure your comments are made part of the public record for the project if it comes to Planning and
Zoning Commission and then Town Council.

https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=550986
mailto:jeff.brown@queencreek.org
mailto:nk5062@hotmail.com


May 29, 2020 

Eddy & Erin Strait 

20264 E Via Del Oro 

Queen Creek, AZ 85142 

Montelena neighborhood 

 

Dear Mayor Barney Gail, 

We are home-owners in Montelena neighborhood (lot #317).  We have been in this home for 15 years, 
and are raising a family with 4 children under the age of 8.  This is a very peaceful and quiet 
neighborhood.  We want to make it very clear, we do NOT want “E Via Del Jardin” to extend into the 
adjacent future community of Taylor Morrison to the East (between Montelena and S Ellsworth Loop).   

Doing so would:  

• Pose a GRAVE danger to all of the kids riding their bikes and playing in the several parks that are 
adjacent to “E Via Del Jardin”.  Not only would there be increased traffic, but those cars will 
travel at a much faster speed, as they won’t care about this community if they are just passing 
through as a short-cut to get to Ellsworth.  This risks our children’s lives! 

• Ruin our peaceful community with highly elevated noise.   
• It would also invite more crime to come into the neighborhood.  Currently, people on travel on 

Via Del Jardin if they live in Montelena.   
• This would erode home values in our community, especially those adjacent to E Via Del Jardin, 

as fewer people would want to buy a home against a highly trafficked thoroughfare.  This 
suppression of home values is not good for us, and not good for the town of Queen Creek, as 
lowered property values means lower property tax revenue for the town. 

• Increase air pollution and hasten road deterioration, which would increase maintenance and 
repair costs for the town of Queen Creek. 

We IMPLORE you, BEG you… please hear us!  Please, please, please do NOT extend “Via Del Jardin” 
through to Ellsworth, or even into the future adjacent community of Taylor Morrison community.  We 
have organized a grass roots effort within the community, and have virtually every home owners 
signature in the community on a petition for this same cause.  We WILL be at the meeting to voice to 
reiterate our concerns and to beseech you to honor our requests.     

 

Thank you, 

Eddy Strait 602-459-1974, eddy.strait@gmail.com 

Erin Strait 602-459-1973, erin.strait@gmail.com 

 

mailto:eddy.strait@gmail.com


5/27/2020 Town of Queen Creek Mail - Fwd: Montelena Road

Kyle Barichello <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

Fwd: Montelena Road
1 message

Brett Burningham <brett.burningham@queencreek.org> Wed, May 27, 2020 at 3:27 PM
To: Erik Swanson <erik.swanson@queencreek.org>, Kyle Barichello <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

Brett Burningham, AICP  | Development Services Director, Development Services Department | Town of Queen
Creek | 
phone: 480-358-3097 | e-mail: brett.burningham@queencreek.org | 
22358 S. Ellsworth Road, Queen Creek, AZ 85142 |www.queencreek.org  Office hours: Monday – Thursday, 7 a.m. –
6 p.m., closed on Fridays

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Gail Barney <gail.barney@queencreek.org>
Date: Wed, May 27, 2020 at 2:39 PM
Subject: Fwd: Montelena Road
To: Brett Burningham <brett.burningham@queencreek.org>

FYI

Sent from my iPad

Begin forwarded message:

From: jacqui flowers <blkjacq@gmail.com>
Date: May 27, 2020 at 2:37:13 PM MST
To: gail.barney@queencreek.org, robin.benning@queencreek.org, jeff.brown@queencreek.org,
dawn.oliphant@queencreek.org, emilena.turley@queencreek.org, ulia.wheatley@queencreek.org 
Subject: Montelena Road

Hello, 
I'd like to express my desire to NOT have a road going through Montelena.  I value our safety.  That road as 
is currently exists already has those who go way too fast and I cannot imagine if there was more traffic and 
more cars trying to race through if it becomes a through-street.  
It's really not that far to drive around the community.   

Jacqui Flowers

20259 E Camina Plata, Queen Creek, AZ 85142

tel:480-358-3020
mailto:sarah.clark@queencreek.org
https://www.google.com/maps/search/22358+S.+Ellsworth+Road,+Queen+Creek,+AZ+85142?entry=gmail&source=g
http://www.queencreek.org/
http://facebook.com/QueenCreek
http://instagram.com/TownOfQueenCreek
http://nextdoor.com/
http://twitter.com/TownofQC
https://www.youtube.com/user/TheQCchannel
mailto:gail.barney@queencreek.org
mailto:brett.burningham@queencreek.org
mailto:blkjacq@gmail.com
mailto:gail.barney@queencreek.org
mailto:robin.benning@queencreek.org
mailto:jeff.brown@queencreek.org
mailto:dawn.oliphant@queencreek.org
mailto:emilena.turley@queencreek.org
mailto:ulia.wheatley@queencreek.org


5/26/2020 Town of Queen Creek Mail - Continued Closure of E Via Del Jardin, Project Name: Ellsworth Ranch PAD Rezone (P19-0251)

Kyle Barichello <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

Continued Closure of E Via Del Jardin, Project Name: Ellsworth Ranch PAD Rezone
(P19-0251)
1 message

Jim Steinmetz <jimsteinmetz1@yahoo.com> Mon, May 25, 2020 at 6:05 PM
To: "Gail.Barney@QueenCreek.org" <Gail.Barney@queencreek.org>
Cc: "Kyle.Barichello@QueenCreek.org" <Kyle.Barichello@queencreek.org>, Anthony Del Corsano <antdel1@hotmail.com>

Mr Gail Barney,

I am writing in regard to keeping E Via Del Jardin closed, and NOT a through street in Montelena
subdivision. I am a resident in that neighborhood. The legal Project Name is Ellsworth Ranch PAD
Rezone (P19-0251)

I have listened to the presentation from Taylor Morrison regarding their proposed subdivision at the
northwest corner of Ellsworth and Chandler Heights. I believe their proposal for this subdivision is
well thought out and gives tremendous consideration to the surrounding neighborhoods. The
proposal from Taylor Morrison for the Ellsworth Ranch subdivision includes a key factor; that it
keeps E Via Del Jardin as a CLOSED thoroughfare. This will be a critical fact in controlling vehicle
speeds in BOTH neighborhoods; Montelena and Ellsworth Ranch.

We moved to Queen Creek 13 year ago. We loved that it was rural, quiet. There was little out here
at that time. There was no QC Marketplace, no traffic, no “Loop Road”, no majestic Town buildings.
Times change, Town’s “grow up”, I get that. The amenities are nice, the traffic, not so much. 

Yes, I realize things may change. But safety is a critical factor in change. As a resident of
Montelena, one of the reasons we chose this neighborhood was the fact that we were raising
children and there were no “through” streets in the subdivision. The neighborhood was naturally
laid out in a traffic calming manner, where vehicle speed would be controlled. That is important!
Critical!

I understand there will soon be a vote regarding the layout of the proposed Ellsworth Ranch, from
Taylor Morrison. In that vote I hope you will vote to keep E Via Del Jardin a closed street between
Montelena subdivision and the new neighborhood proposed by Taylor Morrison at the corner of
Ellsworth and Chandler Heights.

Thank you,

Jim Steinmetz
20242 E Camina Plata
Queen Creek, AZ 85142
Montelena Subdivision

Cc:
Anthony Del Corsano
Kyle Barichello

https://www.google.com/maps/search/20242+E+Camina+Plata+Queen+Creek,+AZ+85142+Montelena?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/20242+E+Camina+Plata+Queen+Creek,+AZ+85142+Montelena?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/20242+E+Camina+Plata+Queen+Creek,+AZ+85142+Montelena?entry=gmail&source=g


6/1/2020 Town of Queen Creek Mail - Fwd: Elsworth ranch subdivision

Kyle Barichello <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

Fwd: Elsworth ranch subdivision
1 message

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Brett Burningham <brett.burningham@queencreek.org>
Date: Fri, May 29, 2020 at 2:46 PM
Subject: Fwd: Elsworth ranch subdivision
To: Erik Swanson <erik.swanson@queencreek.org>, Steven Ester <steven.ester@queencreek.org>

Brett Burningham, AICP  | Development Services Director, Development Services Department | Town of Queen 
Creek | 
phone: 480-358-3097 | e-mail: brett.burningham@queencreek.org | 
22358 S. Ellsworth Road, Queen Creek, AZ 85142 |www.queencreek.org  Office hours: Monday – Thursday, 7 a.m. –
6 p.m., closed on Fridays

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Gail Barney <gail.barney@queencreek.org>
Date: Fri, May 29, 2020 at 12:35 PM
Subject: Fwd: Elsworth ranch subdivision
To: Brett Burningham <brett.burningham@queencreek.org>

FYI

Sent from my iPad

Begin forwarded message:

From: John Upshur <ejutrains@yahoo.com>
Date: May 29, 2020 at 12:22:38 PM MST
To: gail.barney@queencreek.org
Subject: Elsworth ranch subdivision

To: Queen Creek city council members.

We are homeowners in the Montelena subdivision of Queen Creek, and this is in regards to the Elsworth 
Ranch planned community.

We have two entrances to our community, the main entrance being Via Del Jardin.. We DO NOT WANT VIA 
DEL JARDIN TO CONTINUE 

INTO THE ELSWORTH RANCH SUBDIVISION..  It will cause more traffic on Via Del Jardin and on Hawes 
endangering children coming and going to school at Desert Mountain elementary school on Hawes, and the 
children walking across Via Del Jardin to get to school.

It will also cause Via Del Jardin to become a thoroughfare to Elsworth road , which it was not designed to 
be. We have lived in this community for 15years and Via Del Jardin has always been a quiet residential 
street, please DO NOT OPEN VIA DEL JARDIN.

JOHN AND EVA UPSHUR 
20307 Camina Plata 
Queen Creeek, Az. 85142

mailto:brett.burningham@queencreek.org
mailto:erik.swanson@queencreek.org
mailto:steven.ester@queencreek.org
tel:480-358-3020
mailto:sarah.clark@queencreek.org
https://www.google.com/maps/search/22358+S.+Ellsworth+Road,+Queen+Creek,+AZ+85142?entry=gmail&source=g
http://www.queencreek.org/
http://facebook.com/QueenCreek
http://instagram.com/TownOfQueenCreek
http://nextdoor.com/
http://twitter.com/TownofQC
https://www.youtube.com/user/TheQCchannel
mailto:gail.barney@queencreek.org
mailto:brett.burningham@queencreek.org
mailto:ejutrains@yahoo.com
mailto:gail.barney@queencreek.org


5/26/2020 Town of Queen Creek Mail - Fwd: Ellsworth Ranch - Taylor Morrison Homes proposal

Kyle Barichello <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

Fwd: Ellsworth Ranch - Taylor Morrison Homes proposal
1 message

Erik Swanson <erik.swanson@queencreek.org> Tue, May 26, 2020 at 3:05 PM
To: Kyle Barichello <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

FYI
---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Torin Sadow <torin.sadow@queencreek.org>
Date: Tue, May 26, 2020 at 3:01 PM
Subject: Fwd: Ellsworth Ranch - Taylor Morrison Homes proposal
To: Brett Burningham <brett.burningham@queencreek.org>, Erik Swanson <erik.swanson@queencreek.org>

FYI

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: John Horan <jhoran012159@msn.com>
Date: Tue, May 26, 2020 at 2:27 PM
Subject: Ellsworth Ranch - Taylor Morrison Homes proposal
To: TownCouncil@queencreek.org <TownCouncil@queencreek.org>

We understand that the Taylor Morrison - Ellsworth Ranch rezoning will be coming up for discussion in the near future.
We are pleased that the current plans for the new Taylor Morrison – Ellsworth Ranch development do not include
continuing Via Del Jardin through to Ellsworth. I respectfully request that the Planning Commission and Town Council stay
with the plan that the developer and residents of the Montelena residents largely accept and not continue Via Del Jardin
from Ellsworth to Hawes.

I watched the presentation from the April 1 2020 Town Council discussing the Update an Traffic Improvements and Traffic
Management, I thought the plan was thought out with a focus on the “perfect grid”. I hope that the town stays the course
and maintains the emphasis on the grid and not rely on a residential street to accommodate arterial traffic. I believe this
would compromise safety, noise and infrastructure.

Thank You for your consideration.

Sincerely,

John and Sandra Horan

20139 E. Sonoqui Blvd.

Queen Creek, AZ 85142

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

mailto:torin.sadow@queencreek.org
mailto:brett.burningham@queencreek.org
mailto:erik.swanson@queencreek.org
mailto:jhoran012159@msn.com
mailto:TownCouncil@queencreek.org
mailto:TownCouncil@queencreek.org
https://www.google.com/maps/search/20139+E.+Sonoqui+Blvd.+%0D%0A+Queen+Creek,+AZ+85142?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/20139+E.+Sonoqui+Blvd.+%0D%0A+Queen+Creek,+AZ+85142?entry=gmail&source=g
https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=550986


May 26, 2020 
 
Honorable Mayor Mr. Gail Barney, Honorable Vice-Mayor Ms. Julia Wheatley, Honorable Councilmember      
Mr. Robin Benning, Honorable Councilmember Mr. Jeff Brown, Honorable Councilmember Mr. Jake Hoffman, 
Honorable Councilmember Ms. Dawn Oliphant and Honorable Councilmember Ms. Emilena Turley 
 
Town of Queen Creek Town Hall 
22358 South Ellsworth Road  
Queen Creek, AZ. 85142 
 
Reference:  Proposal to rezone property (Ellsworth Ranch, Taylor Morrison Development, Zoning Case Number 
FS19-787, Revised PAD dated April 8, 2020) thereby creating street connection between East Via Del Jardin 
from South Hawes Road to South Ellsworth Loop. 
 
 
 
Dear Honorable Town of Queen Creek Mayor and Honorable Town of Queen Creek Councilmembers: 
 
 
As original homeowners (since 2007) who reside in the Montelena Community neighborhood, residents of the 
Town of Queen Creek and a Native Arizonan, we prayerfully encourage your collective and unified strength to 
please sustain the decision and wisdom of your Town of Queen Creek Council predecessors in maintaining the 
current existing street alignment of Via Del Jardin and not alter, connect or open East Via Del Jardin from South 
Hawes Road to South Ellsworth Loop.   
 
We understand of course each of you elected officials must analyze, evaluate and then make a judgement 
regarding this important issue.  Each of you now stand at the gateway of history.  Please preserve for the future 
our health, peace, safety and welfare as well as your Town of Queen Creek Council predecessors foresight of 
their intelligent design of our Montelena Community neighborhood and roadways system. This brilliant Strategic 
Planning and Purpose was to create a designed secluded peace-filled safe neighborhood to attract and retain 
families for generations.  This quality of life and value is unique to the Town of Queen Creek and our Montelena 
neighborhood.  Please maintain the current existing street alignment of Via Del Jardin. 
 
Please know, there are several adverse negative impacts that will forever change the course of history as well as 
our health, safety and welfare should you consider opening the roadway alignment of East Via Del Jardin from 
South Hawes Road to South Ellsworth Loop.  If opened, based upon predicted data, information and metrics of 
2,000 to 5,000 additional vehicles per day (this volume will predictably increase, with “feeder” traffic conditions 
from Chandler Heights Road combined with the continued growth of the Town of Queen Creek), this additiona l 
traffic volume will be creating “cut through traffic” conditions that will absolutely cause irreparable damage to 
our neighborhood, diminish our quality of life and the following adverse negative impacts including however are 
not limited to the following (list below): 
  

1.) Conducting required costly and timely Traffic Impact Analyses, Traffic Impact Studies and Traffic 
Circulation Studies. 
 

2.) Irreparable change to the current very light traffic pattern, flow and volume.  Increased traffic will create 
on Via Del Jardin, “cut through” traffic, speeding vehicles, traffic congestion and motor vehicle collisions.  
 

3.) Based on the series of curves on Via Del Jardin, the increased traffic volume and combined with speed, 
these factors will increase exposure, risk and liability as well as the considerable financial impacts to the 
Town of Queen Creek for the predicable accidents, collisions and vehicular traffic including truck traffic. 



4.) Based on the series of curves on Via Del Jardin, the increased traffic volume and combined with speed, 
this will increase exposure, risk and liability and will adversely impact the school bus stops within the 
Community as well as the health, safety and welfare of all these children. 
 

5.) Based on the series of curves on Via Del Jardin, the increased traffic volume and combined with speed, 
this will increase exposure, risk and liability and will adversely impact the safety of the residents, 
pedestrians and bicyclists upon the connecting green belts, sidewalks and the equestrian trails that connect 
to the several parks whereby everyday families, children and pets travel and cross Via Del Jardin. 
 

6.) Based on the predicated increased traffic volume combined with truck traffic, the gross vehicle weight 
upon this residential rated asphalt roadway, will be adversely impacted, thereby increasing exposure, risk 
and liability to the Town of Queen Creek for costly required improvements, maintenance and repairs.  
 

7.) Based on the predicted increased traffic volume, the Town of Queen Creek would need to probably install 
several traffic control legends (traffic signal lights) at the intersections of Via Del Jardin, Hawes, 204th 
Street and Ellsworth, this will also increase exposure, risk and liability to the Town of Queen Creek as 
well as considerable financial impacts for the traffic signal lights, utilities and maintenance.  
 

8.) Based on the predicted increased traffic volume, the Town of Queen Creek would need to probably install 
additional street lamps for increased lighting and visibility for the increased traffic volume, again 
considerable financial impacts for the street lamps, utilities and maintenance.  
 

9.) Homeowners like us, who purchased in the Montelena Community read, reviewed and agreed to the terms 
and conditions of contracts based on this designed secluded neighborhood, low traffic volume and 
neighborhood parks and greenbelts for the safety of children, families and environment. Predictably with 
increased traffic volume there will be increased air pollution, noise and associated exposure, risk and 
liabilities of this proposed gross expansion of roadways and traffic volume ; this roadway expansion was 
never disclosed.  
 

10.) The contract with the Maricopa County Sheriff’s Office (MCSO) Policing will be adversely 
impacted with predictable substantially increased financial costs when traffic volumes, accidents, 
collisions, speed and intersections are changed.  This financial impact is another burden upon our Town 
of Queen Creek and Montelena residents, as well as will forever change the neighborhood's environment, 
safety and reputation.  

In closing.  There was considerable wisdom exercised by our elected Town of Queen Creek Council as the voice 
of the people who many years ago created the intelligent design of our Montelena Community neighborhood and 
roadways system. This brilliant Strategic Planning and Purpose was to create a designed secluded peace-filled 
safe neighborhood to attract and retain families for generations. Please do not change forever the peace and safety 
of our neighborhoods by expanding this roadway.  The voice of the people who moved here to the Montelena 
Community in Queen Creek, who live here now and who raise our children and families here, must be heard and 
our best interests supported by you our Town of Queen Creek Council, because we the people and our families 
and this neighborhood is what makes Queen Creek that special place to live and raise families ! 
  
Respectfully, 

Karl G Auerbach 
Kathryn A. Auerbach 
Karl G. Auerbach and Kathryn A. Auerbach 
Original Montelena Community Homeowners (address redacted).  POB 1390 Queen Creek, AZ. 85142 

 



6/1/2020 Town of Queen Creek Mail - Fwd: Montelena Neighborhood/Road to go through main entrance......

Kyle Barichello <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

Fwd: Montelena Neighborhood/Road to go through main entrance......
1 message

Brett Burningham <brett.burningham@queencreek.org> Mon, Jun 1, 2020 at 3:47 PM
To: Erik Swanson <erik.swanson@queencreek.org>, Kyle Barichello <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

Brett Burningham, AICP  | Development Services Director, Development Services Department | Town of Queen
Creek | 
phone: 480-358-3097 | e-mail: brett.burningham@queencreek.org | 
22358 S. Ellsworth Road, Queen Creek, AZ 85142 |www.queencreek.org  Office hours: Monday – Thursday, 7 a.m. –
6 p.m., closed on Fridays

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Jeff Brown <jeff.brown@queencreek.org>
Date: Mon, Jun 1, 2020 at 3:45 PM
Subject: Fwd: Montelena Neighborhood/Road to go through main entrance......
To: Brett Burningham <brett.burningham@queencreek.org>

pls add to the public comment

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Katherine Strong <kitnbeau@yahoo.com>
Date: Mon, Jun 1, 2020 at 12:57 PM
Subject: Montelena Neighborhood/Road to go through main entrance......
To: jeff.brown@queencreek.org <jeff.brown@queencreek.org>

Hello there!
I am Katherine Strong and my husband is Mike Strong. I am on our H.O.A. Committee for the Montelena Development 
where we have enjoyed living for the past 6 1/2 years. I am busy every day/week, helping to vote on said
guidelines/stipulations to keep our neighborhood safe, beautiful, and in line with our codes.
Both my husband Mike Strong, and myself-Katherine, we DO NOT WANT TO SEE THE ROAD GO THROUGH FROM 
OUR MAIN ENTRANCE OF MONTELENA.
We feel it will add much noise, congestion, and take away from the peaceful feel of the neighborhood. We feel it will add a 
lack of privacy which we now do enjoy. We also think it will devalue the development as a whole.

Best Regard- Katherine and Mike Strong

20237 East Via Del Rancho Queen Creek 85142 

-- 
Jeff Brown / Council Member / Town of Queen Creek
phone: (480) 358-3505
22358 S Ellsworth Road, Queen Creek, AZ 85142
jeff.brown@queencreek.org

Queen Creek municipal buildings are closed to the public, as recommended by the CDC to help slow the spread. Town 
services will continue to be provided online and by phone (480-358-3000). 

tel:480-358-3020
mailto:sarah.clark@queencreek.org
https://www.google.com/maps/search/22358+S.+Ellsworth+Road,+Queen+Creek,+AZ+85142?entry=gmail&source=g
http://www.queencreek.org/
http://facebook.com/QueenCreek
http://instagram.com/TownOfQueenCreek
http://nextdoor.com/
http://twitter.com/TownofQC
https://www.youtube.com/user/TheQCchannel
mailto:jeff.brown@queencreek.org
mailto:brett.burningham@queencreek.org
mailto:kitnbeau@yahoo.com
mailto:jeff.brown@queencreek.org
mailto:jeff.brown@queencreek.org
https://www.google.com/maps/search/22358+S+Ellsworth+Road,+Queen+Creek,+AZ+85142?entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:jeff.brown@queencreek.org
mailto:jeff.brown@queencreek.org
http://www.queencreek.org/
tel:480-358-3000


5/28/2020 Town of Queen Creek Mail - Fwd: Via Del Jardin

Kyle Barichello <kyle.barichello@queencreek.org>

Fwd: Via Del Jardin
1 message

From: Vicki Stanley <vickistanleymac@gmail.com>
Date: May 28, 2020 at 3:27:14 PM MST
To: gail.barney@queencreek.org
Subject: Via Del Jardin

Mayor Barney Gail,

My wife, Vicki, and I have lived here in Montelena for the past 10 years. We moved here because of the
quality of life provided in this community. Over the past few years, that quality has been put at risk with the
threat of making Via Del Jardin a main thoroughfare  highway in the middle of our neighborhood. Should Via
Del Jardin be opened up as a thoroughfare, it will have a major negative impact. 

The noise levels will be dramatically elevated at all times, day and night. Already, the noise levels are so
loud, we sometimes we cannot have a conversation in our own backyard. This persists throughout the day
and into the night. Making Via Del Jardin a thoroughfare will only make an already existing problem multiple
times worse. 

The safety that we now enjoy in the neighborhood, such as going for a walk or riding our bikes will be gone.
There is an elementary school at the edge of the neighborhood that children can now walk to safely, but
with additional traffic overload, children will be exposed to that traffic and therefore put at higher risk. 

The traffic during the school year is already extraordinarily congested on Hawes due to two schools within a
half mile of each other. During morning drop offs and afternoon pick ups, it is nearly impossible to get onto
Hawes going either direction already. Please don't make it worse.

We are both astounded at even the consideration of making Via Del Jardin a through way due to the 
following facts: 1. The already extremely heavy traffic at Hawes and Ocotillo. 2. The fact that the Via Del 
Jardin comes to a "T" at Hawes and therefore every car has to make a turn there. 3. And, the mountains, 
where there is no traffic, are just a short distance from the Via Del Jardin and Hawes intersection. With this 
in mind, why in the world would you route more traffic through the Montelena neighborhood unless you are 
working to destroy our Queen Creek environment?

The home values will plummet. Nobody wants to purchase a nice home on a main thoroughfare or in a 
divided neighborhood by a major through way. 

For these reasons and more, we strongly recommend the approval of the Taylor Morrison project that 
would not allow Via Del Jardin to be opened as a public through way.

Normally, we would be attending the meeting on July 15, however, we are going to be out of state that 
week. We have attended the past meetings regarding this issue even though we do not attend HOA 
meetings regularly. However, this is a major concern to us. Please let us know if we need to have 
representation at the meeting. We will have representation if needed to help the council see the importance 
of this decision.

Respectfully submitted,
Gentry and Vicki Stanley
20125 E Avenida Del Valle
Queen Creek, AZ 85142

VickiStanleymac@gmail.com

http://facebook.com/QueenCreek
http://instagram.com/TownOfQueenCreek
http://nextdoor.com/
http://twitter.com/TownofQC
https://www.youtube.com/user/TheQCchannel
mailto:vickistanleymac@gmail.com
mailto:gail.barney@queencreek.org























































































































































































































































































































































































































































